SORC Data Protection Policy
Records relating to reported bird sightings
These involve sightings of birds reported by not only members of SBG and SNS but also by other members of the public. A record typically includes species of bird, location, date of sighting, name of observer and observer's contact details. The observer's contact details which are provided to us are kept entirely separately from any contact details kept by the Membership Secretaries of SBG and SNS and are kept with the bird sighting details for which the SORC County Recorders are responsible.
What data do we collect when you submit your bird records?
As part of a submission we may request: observer’s name, contact information including postal address, telephone number(s) and/or email address.
• Non-rarity sightings:
For such records we only ask for the name of the person making the report plus the location and date. There is a space for notes where additional contact details could be supplied if the observer wishes to add them.
 
• Rare bird sightings:
For such records we ask for not only the name of the observer but also the postal address, email address and telephone number. In addition, the observer will be asked to confirm where and when the sighting was made. 
 
What we do with the data we collect.
When you send us your records, we will assume that voluntary consent has been given - any person reporting a sighting may specifically advise us to the contrary – and that you agree that the SBG/SNS may use the records including any personal information supplied with them for the following purposes only:

a) In relation to a rare bird sighting, to circulate the record amongst the members of SORC rarities sub-committee for consideration.
b) To provide the records (including any personal information supplied with them) to organisations with which the SBG/SNS/SORC shares records and/or survey information (i.e. BTO, BBRC, etc.) 
 
c) The publication via various media of records – including SNS or SBG affiliated websites, Suffolk Bird Report, The Harrier (and other related publications) with the name of the observer only being used in the publication.

d) To any organisations providing the online backup for the bird [delete bird] records.

Personal information will only be given to any other third party if required by law. Personal information will not be given, lent or sold to third parties.
 
How long do we keep personal data?
We will only keep any personal information supplied with your records for the length of time the processing and archiving of such records necessitates. We will conduct periodic reviews of the personal data we hold and delete data that we no longer need to keep

Individual members of SORC will keep any personal data associated with a rare bird record submission for a limited period of time required for assessment, then delete it. 

Security
We treat all personal data with care and take all appropriate steps to protect it. The SORC County Recorders and Secretary will be required to store data securely. 
